Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626

Benton City, WA 99320

Phone:  509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting

June 11, 2019
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) Tuesday meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 3:00PM.

In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Tyler Wilson, Director Mike Gray, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Ivy Johnson. Water user Dan Flesher.

1.  May 29, 2019 meeting minutes. Director Wilson moved to approve the meeting minutes, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

       22-23         $21,143.39
    Voucher to County   $32,355.83


Total    $53,499.22
  Director Wilson moved to approve voucher 22-23, and voucher to the County Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.
3.  Dan Flesher
· Mr. Flesher stated that he came to the meeting to dispute the $50.00 turn on fee for hooking his hose backup to his filter after he had a warning tag put on his delivery and the hose unhooked by the District. The Operations Manager stated that it was written on the warning tag not to hook a hose to the filter, he then found that Mr. Flesher had hooked the hose back up to the filter and the District locked the delivery and put another tag on the delivery stating it was the second time the hose was hooked to the filter. Mr. Flesher stated that he didn’t read what it said on the tag. The District stated that it has stayed very black & white on the policies regarding the new system, and hooking a hose back up to the filter after a written warning is one of those policies. Mr. Flesher stated that if the tag had been red instead of yellow he would have looked at it. The District stated that using red tags for warnings was a good idea. Director Wilson moved to stay with District policy regarding hooking a hose to the filter and denied Mr. Fleshers request to waive the $50.00, Director Gray 2nd all in favor. 

4.  Administrative Report

· Presented approved meeting minutes for signatures
· Presented updated Profit & Loss and Balance Sheets for the District

· There is $42,696.00 left to collect in 2019 assessments

5.  Executive Session at 3:30PM for 1 hour.

             RCW 42.30.110 (1)(i)(iii)

     Out of Executive Session at 9:20PM, no action taken.
6.  Maintenance Report

· They have finished locking out deliveries for delinquent assessments, approximately 108

· They have been working on a leak on Rd 682: someone used 3 pieces of a filter it broke and started shooting out water, the neighbor heard it at about midnight but didn’t turn it off until the morning. By that time it had created a sink hole around a vault, a 1” line had a male fitting on it and it broke. On Sunday because of no compaction a 2 ½” line broke, the fitting only had 2 threads on it, they repaired that and now just waiting for it to dry out to get good compaction and cleaned up
· They have been flushing vaults and PRV’s

· Running an average of 28 cfs at the river pump station

· They have been flushing lines

· Jeff Seitz; he is ready to get started on his development, he is going to transfer 10 acres of water from parcel 1-1096-200-0003-001 and 3 acres of water to parcel 1-1096-200-0001-001 to his river tract project

Director Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, Director Gray 2nd all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 4:30PM.
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